Yarburgh Community Preschool

Dear parent/carer,
Application for a place at Yarburgh Community Preschool

Thank you for your interest in Yarburgh. The preschool has been established as a registered charity since 1983
and is very popular with local families for the high standard of preschool activities it provides. We are regularly
inspected by Ofsted and praised for our “high quality preschool care and education in a stimulating and happy
environment”. Our most recent inspection in 2023 resulted in a “Good” rating

We have the advantage of a building that is used solely as a preschool so that a welcoming atmosphere is
created with the children’s work displayed and toys and equipment readily available. We also have access to
the garden, well away from traffic, so the children can enjoy sessions outside whatever the weather.

Attached is an application form and some additional information about our preschool that may be of interest to
you. As a registered charity, our fees are kept as low as possible and we are a registered provider of free places
for eligible children as well as able to accept childcare vouchers and tax-free childcare.

If you would like to put your child on the waiting list, please do not delay. It is never too early, but it may be too
late! If you would like to arrange to look round our preschool, please telephone us during term time on

01342 300767 or email admin@yarburghpreschool.com. In the interests of security, we ask that you contact us
first rather than just turn up.

We look forward to welcoming you to Yarburgh.

Yours sincerely,

Sue Stevenson
Manager

Yarburgh Community Preschool

Highfield Road \
East Grinstead JXal
RH19 2DX Ofsted

01342 300767 )
Find us on Good

Provid
Yarburgh Community Preschool is a registered charity, number 1025289 Facebook rovicer




Information for Parents

Our Vision: To provide a fun, nurturing and stimulating environment where all children flourish and reach their full potential.

Aims: The aim of our preschool is to provide a safe, secure, stimulating and fun environment for young children to learn through play. A
secondary aim is fo provide support and friendship to families within the group.

Organisation: we are open for five morning sessions and five afternoon sessions per week, split into the usual three school terms. We
can fake a maximum of 24 children per session. ‘Stepping Stones’ sessions are held on Wednesday afternoons for our rising 4 year olds
preparing for primary school. These are much smaller and more structured sessions.

Management: We are a community preschool run by a committee of parents and we rely on the support of our families to ensure the
smooth running of the preschool. We are always locking for support from parents and carers to join the committee or assist with
fundraising events. We encourage parents and carers to join their children in sessions on a periodic basis to see their learning through
play and their development, perhaps also reading to their child or to a group. We are also interested in hearing from any parents or
carers who have something they might like to talk to the children about or demonstrate, such as an interesting job, hobby or experience

Fundraising: To ensure fees are kept as low as possible whilst also still being able to provide toys and equipment for the children and
constantly maintain and enhance our sefting, we need to fundraise and rely on all our families to support us. Any help is very gratefully
received, whether it is making a few cakes, helping with a raffle or attending fundraising events. Once your child is settled, you may even
consider becoming part of the organising committee — you will be made very welcome.

Early Years Alliance and Registration: We are a member of the alliance which is an important source of ideas, advice and support for
the group and we seek to run the preschool in accordance with the good practice guidelines issues by the alliance. We are also
registered with county council social care and health who carry out visits and inspections as well as Ofsted as an early years provider.

Your child’s time at Yarburgh: We hope you will come and visit our preschool to meet our staff and see how we work. Children start ot
preschool between the age of two and three, usually for two sessions a week (6 hours). This may be increased up to a maximum of 24
hours a week (for 2 & 3 year olds) or 30 hours a week (for 4 year olds) in subsequent terms, subject to availability. We are happy fo be
flexible whenever possible; just tell us what your requirements are.

Fees: As our preschool is a registered charity, fees are kept as low as possible at £7.50 per hour for 2 year olds and £7 per hour for 3-4
year olds. Fees are payable half-termly in advance or weekly by special arrangement. Fees are non-returnable and four week’s notice
must be given when removing a child from preschool.

We are registered with the local authority as a provider for free places for 3 year olds and eligible 2 year olds. This usually starts in the
term after your child’s third birthday (second birthday for eligible children from families receiving some forms of support) and covers up to
15 hours (available for all families) or up to 30 hours {available for working families) — details available at childcarechoices.gov.uk.

Policies: All our preschool policies are based on guidance from the Early Years Alliance and are available on our web site at
yarburghpreschool.com/policies. We ask that you review these policies to ensure you are happy with the preschool sefting, our policies
and procedures. We ask you to sign that you agree to our terms and conditions and our policies on the registration form which is
completed when your child starts at Yarburgh.

How to apply for a place: Please complete the attached application form and return it as soon as possible together with a £20
administration fee (payable by bank transfer} fo our address. Your child will be put on our waiting list and your will be contacted in the
term before your child is due to start preschool to tell you whether a place is available.

If may be as well to put your child’s name down for two preschools to avoid disappointment. Occasionally we may have a place
available immediately. If you don't mind which day, it may be worth a call or email to find out.

If we can offer you a place, our manager will be in touch, will answer any questions you may have and arrange for you to visit the
preschool with your child.



Application Form

Please complete an application form for each child that you wish to go on the waiting list. It is never too early to

register, but it may be too late. If you require a place immediately, please contact us and we will do our best to
fit you in if we have any vacancies.

Please use block capitals.

Name of child

Date of birth Gender Male / Female

Address

Post Code

Email address

Telephone number Mobile number

Name(s) of parents/carers

Please indicate whether you wish your child In the following term:
to start at age 2 or 3. We are able to fake a L2 LI Autumn
limited number of children aged 2.
) 13 [ Spring
L1 Summer

Sessions preferred: We always do our best to satisfy your requirements, but cannot guarantee sessions
requested. Please tick on the schedule below:

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
9:00am fo
12:00pm
12:00pm to
3:00pm
Stepping Stones*

* Stepping Stones — please note this session is for children due to start school in the following September.




Have any of your other children attended Yarburgh? L1 Yes L1 No

Please advise why you chose Yarburgh

As Yarburgh Community Preschool is a registered charity, we ask for a £20 donation per child to cover our
administration costs.

Please make a bank transfer to the account detailed below when you submit your application form. We are
unable to accept cash or cheques. Please contact us if you have difficulties making payment by bank transfer.

Account Name: Yarburgh Community Playgroup
Sort Code: 40-52-40
Account Number: 00020150

If we are unable to offer your child a place at Yarburgh we will return your administration fee.

This application places your child on our waiting list. We will contact you as soon as a suitable place becomes
available.

Please note that completion of this form does not guarantee a place for your child

Once your child is offered a place and you accept it, on admission further personal information and family
details are required for our records. Your child’s birth certificate is required at this point with a copy made for our
file.

If you find that you no longer need the place, please inform us as soon as possible. Should you decide you no
longer need the place we will not retain the details on this application form (see our Privacy Notice).

Signed

Date

Please also read our Terms and Conditions (Policy 10.13), a copy is attached for your reference.

Please be advised that this application form and offer of a place is subject to our terms and conditions provided
to you. By signing this document, you acknowledge that you have read, understood and agree to these terms
and conditions.



Terms and conditions
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Our obligation to you

We will inform you as soon as possible whether your application for a place has been successful. You must confirm within one
week of receiving notification that you still wish to take up a place. If you do not then the offer of a place may be withdrawn.

We provide the agreed childcare facilities for your child at the agreed times. If we change the opening hours, we will give you as
much notice of our decision as possible and, if necessary, will work with you to agree a change to your child’s hours of aftendance.

We will adhere to the principles of the General Data Protection Regulations (2018) when collecting and processing information about
you and your child. We explain how your data is processed, collected, kept up-to-date in our Privacy Notice which is given to you at
the point of registration.

We will fry to accommodate any requests you may make for additional sessions and/or extended hours of childcare but we cannot
guarantee availability of any specific sessions.

We will notify you as soon as possible of any days we will be closed.

We will treat your child with the utmost respect and dignity. We will never use or threaten any type of punishment that could
adversely affect a child’s wellbeing.

We will provide you with regular verbal updates as fo your child’s progress, and via an online learning journal, and we will agree
times to discuss with you the progress of your child or any other aspects of our childcare services as and when required.

We will comply with the requirements of the Early Years Foundation Stage and our Ofsted registration in regards to the childcare
services we provide for your child.

We will provide you with detdails of our policies and procedures, which outline how we satisfy the requirements of the EYFS in our
everyday practice; and we will notify you as and when any changes are made to our policies and procedures. We will be available
to discuss or explain our policies and procedures, and/or any relevant changes, at a mutually agreed time.

We will maintain appropriate insurance to cover our childcare activities.
We will try to make a place available to any of your other children. However, we cannot guarantee that a place will be available.

Your obligation to us

You will need to complete and return our Application Form and Registration Form to us before your child can start with us.

You must notify us immediately of any changes to the information you have provided to us and keep us informed of any other
necessary information that may affect the childcare that we provide for your child.

The Registration Form includes medicine consent and emergency treatment authorisations which you will need to complete prior to
your child attending.

You will read and abide by our policies and procedures.

You will make yourself available as and when required to discuss the progress of your child or any factor relating to their childcare
place with us at mutually agreed times.

You must immediately inform us if your child is suffering from any contagious disease, or if your child has been diagnosed by a
medical practitioner with a notifiable disease. For the benefit of other children attending you must not allow your child to attend
whilst they are contagious and pose a risk to other children during normal daily activities.

You must keep us informed of the identity of the persons who will be collecting your child. If the person who is due to collect your
child is not usually responsible for collecting them we will require a password. If we are not reasonably satisfied that the person
collecting your child is who we were expecting, we will not release your child into their care until we have checked with you.

You must inform us immediately if you are not able to collect your child by the official collection time. You must make arrangements
for another authorised person to collect your child as soon as possible. We may charge additional fees for late collection.

You will inform us as far in advance as possible of any dates on which your child will not be aftending.

You will provide us with at least one month’s notice of your intention to decrease the number of hours your child aftends or to
withdraw your child {and end this Agreement). If insufficient notice is given you will be responsible for the full fees for your child for
one month from the date of notice. If you are ending this Agreement, notice must be given by completing our Nofification of Leaving
Form which is available on request or on our website.

You must inform us if your child is the subject of a court order and provide us with a copy of such order on request.
Payment of fees

Our fees are based on an hourly rate that shall be notified to you in advance of your child starting. We may review these fees at any
time but shall inform you of the revised amount at least one month before it takes effect. If you do not wish to pay the revised fee,
you may end this Agreement by giving us one month’s notice, by completing our Notification of Leaving Form which is available on
request or on our website.

Fee bills are issued monthly, on or around the first of the month and are due for payment within 7 days. We take the total number of
hours that your child is registered to attend preschool in the half term and divide this into two monthly payments. A calendar of bills
is available on request.
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Your bill will show the approximate period this covers, however these dates are approximate as every child's sessions are different
and to keep it simple we simply divide the total hours and dates for the half term by two. The bill may not exactly match the sessions
your child attends in that date range, but bills for the entire term will equate to the hours your child is registered.

If fees are overdue, the following procedure will be followed:

After 14 days from fee bill issue date verbal reminders given.

After 21 days written fees reminders issued.

After 35 days Treasurer/Manager to make personal contact with the parent to seek payment.

After 40 days Treasurer, Manager and Chair fo discuss the case and decide on the most appropriate course of action, which may
be

(a} no immediate action taken;

{b) further pursuit of fees by telephone or by lefter;

(c} formal notice that no further sessions will be offered to the child

{d) reduce number of sessions

(e} fo advise the parent to request help with payment of fees from outside agencies (e.g. Social Services, Early Years Alliance}

After 60 days If the parent has given no response to the above options, a final notice will be issued advising of a further 14 days
within which to make full settlement otherwise the child’s place is withdrawn and offered elsewhere.

If you have requested additional sessions or have been unable to collect your child by the official collection time and we have as a
result provided you with additional childcare facilities, we will raise the applicable charges under a separate invoice for payment.

No refund will be given for periods where the place is unfulfilled due to illness or holidays on the part of either party. We are closed
on bank holidays no refund is given for this closure as this has already been taken into account when calculating your child’s fees.
We accept no liability for other costs which you incur if we are unable to provide childcare for any reason.

In the event of late collection of your child, we reserve the right to charge for each additional 15 minutes at our standard rate, (before
3pm) or £10 for each additional 15 minutes (after 3pm) due fo the need fo retain staff on site.

We can only accept payments by bank transfer, and no longer by cash or cheque. Please contact us if you have difficulty making
payment by bank transfer.

Suspension of a child

We may suspend the provision of childcare to your child af any time if you have failed to pay any fees due.

If the period of suspension for non-payment of fees exceeds one month, either of us may terminate this Agreement by giving written
notice, which will take effect on receipt of the notice.

We do not support the exclusion of any child on the grounds of behaviour. However, if your child’s behaviour is deemed by us to
endanger the safety and well-being of your child and or other children and adults, it may be necessary to suspend the provision of
childcare whilst we try to address these issues with you and external agencies as appropriate.

During any period of suspension for behaviour-related issues we will work with the local authority and where appropriate other
welfare agencies to identify appropriate provision or services for your child.

If your child is suspended part way through the month, under the conditions stated in clause 4.3 we shall give you a credit for any
fees you have already paid for the remaining part of that month, calculated on a pro rata basis. This sum may be offset against any
sums payable by you to us.

Termination of the Agreement
You may end this Agreement at any time, giving us at least one month’s notice by completing the Notification of Leaving Form.
We may immediately end this Agreement if:
{a) You have failed to pay your fees;

{b)  You have breached any of your obligations under this Agreement and you have not or cannot put right that breach within a
reasonable period of time after we have drawn it to your attention;

{c)  You behave unacceptably, as we do not tolerate any physical or verbal abuse or threats towards staff;

{d)  Your child fails to attend their registered sessions for an extended period of time. We will attempt to contact you fo discuss the
reasons for extended absence, however reserve the right fo terminate this Agreement and release your child’s place if we are
unable to contact you.

el  Wetake the decision to close. We will give you as much notice as possible in the event of such a decision.

It may become apparent that the support we able to offer your child is not sufficient to meet his/her needs. In these circumstances
we will work with you, the local authority and other welfare agencies as per our procedures to identify appropriate support, at
which point we may end this Agreement.

You may end this Agreement if we have breached any of our obligations under this Agreement and we have not or cannot put right
that breach within a reasonable period after you have drawn it to our attention.

General
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If we have to close or we take the decision to close due to events or circumstances beyond our control (e.g. extreme weather
conditions) the hourly fee will continue to be payable in full and we shall be under no obligation to provide alternative childcare to
you. If the closure exceeds three consecutive days in duration (excluding any days when we would otherwise have been closed), we
will credit you with an amount that represents the number of days closed in excess of three days.

If you have any concerns regarding the services we provide, please discuss them with your child’s key person. If these concerns are
not resolved to your satisfaction, please contact the manager. Customer satisfaction is paramount and any concerns/complaints
will be dealt with in line with our Making a Complaint Policy.

From time to time we will take photographs and video recordings of the children who attend. These photographs are used for on-
going recording of our curriculum and for children’s individual development records. They are stored on our online learning journal
whilst your child is with us. The photographs are used for display and for your child’s records within the setting. If we wish to use
any image of your child for training, publicity or marketing purposes, we would always seek your written consent for each image we
intend to use, as indicated on our Registration Form.

We reserve the right to refuse to admit your child if they have a temperature, sickness and diarrhoea or a contagious infection or
disease on arrival at our setting, or to ask you to collect your child if they become unwell whilst in our care, in line with our
Managing Children who are Sick, infectious or with Allergies Policy.

Whilst food and drink is provided on the premises, we not a commmercial kitchen and may not be able to cater for the individual
needs of every child. As cross contamination cannot be ruled out, a risk assessment is conducted for children with any known
allergies.

Any personal information you supply to us will be collected, stored and used in accordance with the principles of the General Data
Protection Regulations (GDPR) (2018) and our Confidentiality and Client Access to Records Policy. We will always seek your consent
where we need to share information about your child with any other professional or agency. We required by law to override your
refusal to give consent only in specific circumstances where the child or someone in the family may be in danger if we do not share
that information.

This Agreement
We reserve the right to vary the terms and conditions contained in this Agreement

This Agreement contains the full and complete understanding between the parties and supersedes all prior arrangements and
understanding whether written or oral relating o the subject of this Agreement except to the extent that we vary terms from time to
fime.

Acceptance of a place will be deemed as acceptance by you of these terms and conditions.



